
 

Part 48.5 Addendum to Existing Training Plan 
 

Part 48.5 Training of new miners; minimum courses of instruction; hours of instruction.  

Subject: 48.5(b)(2)  Training Methods  Course Materials  Evaluation Method(s)  

Self-rescue and respiratory  Training in the use of self- 

devices.  
 
 

Self-rescue device  
specifications. Self-rescue  
training models for all  
devices used.  

  

Trainees will be evaluated  
on their ability to effectively  
don and transfer from one  
self-rescue device to  
another.  

   
  

Completion of this portion of 
the course will be determined 
by the trainee’s ability to 
successfully don and transfer.  

   
  
  

  

rescue devices shall include  
instruction, demonstration  
and hands-on training of all  
self-rescue devices used at  
the mine. This will include  
assuming a donning 
position, opening the 
device, activating the 
device, inserting the 
mouthpiece or simulating 
this task while explaining 
proper insertion  
of the mouthpiece, and  
putting on the nose clip and  
hands-on training in 
transferring from one  
self-rescue device to another  
self-rescue device.  

  

   

This addendum only covers  
donning and transferring of 
self-rescue devices. All  
other training conducted in  
this course as outlined in  
the training plan is still  
required.  

   

 

 



 

Part 48.6 Addendum to Existing Training Plan 
 

Part 48.6 Experienced miner training.  

Subject: 48.6(b)(12)  Training Methods  Course Materials  Evaluation Method(s)  

Self-rescue and respiratory  

devices.  
 
 

Self-rescue device  
specifications. Self-rescue  
training models for all  
devices used.  

  

Trainees will be evaluated  
on their ability to effectively  
don and transfer from one  
self-rescue device to  
another.  

   
  

Completion of this portion of 
the course will be determined 
by the trainee’s ability to 
successfully don and transfer.  

   

This addendum only covers    

donning and transferring of    

self-rescue devices. All    

other training conducted in    

this course as outlined in  

Training in the use of self- 
rescue devices shall include  
instruction, demonstration  
and hands-on training of all  
rescue devices used at the  
mine. This will include  
assuming a donning 
position, opening the 
device, activating the 
device, inserting the 
mouthpiece or simulating 
this task while explaining  
proper insertion of the  
mouthpiece, and putting on  
the nose clip and hands-on  
training in transferring from 
one self-rescue device to  
another self-rescue device.    

the training plan is still     

required.     

 
 

 



 

Part 48.8 Addendum to Existing Training Plan 
 

Part 48.8 Annual refresher training.  

Subject: 48.8(b)(8)  Training Methods  Course Materials  Evaluation Method(s)  

Self-rescue and respiratory  Trainees will be evaluated  

devices.  on their ability to effectively  
 don and transfer from one  
 

Self-rescue device  
specifications. Self-rescue  
training models for all  
devices used.  self-rescue device to  

  another.  
   
  

Completion of this portion of 
the course will be determined 
by the trainee’s ability to 
successfully don and transfer.  

   

This addendum only covers    

donning and transferring of 
self-rescue devices. All  

  

other training conducted in    

this course as outlined in  

Training in the use of self- 
rescue devices shall include  
instruction and demonstration  
and hands-on training of all  
rescue devices used at the  
mine. This will include  
assuming a donning position, 
opening the device, activating 
the device, inserting the 
mouthpiece or simulating this 
task while explaining proper 
insertion  
of the mouthpiece, and  
putting on the nose clip and  
hands-on training in 
transferring from one  
self-rescue device to another  
self-rescue device.    

the training plan is still     

required.     

 

 



 

Part 48.11 Addendum to Existing Training Plan 
 

Part 48.11 Hazard training.  

Subject: 48.11(a)(4)  Training Methods  Course Materials  Evaluation Method(s)  

Self-rescue and respiratory  Trainees will be evaluated  

devices.  on their ability to effectively  
 don and transfer from one  
 

Self-rescue device  
specifications. Self-rescue  
training models for all  
devices used.  self-rescue device to  

  another.  
   

  
Completion of this portion of 
the course will be 
determined by the trainee’s 
ability to successfully don 
and transfer.  

   

This addendum only covers    

donning and transferring of 
self-rescue devices. All  

  

other training conducted in    

this course as outlined in  

Training in the use of self- 
rescue devices shall include  
a demonstration and hands- 
on training of all rescue  
devices used at the mine.  
This will include assuming  
a donning position, opening 
the device, activating the 
device, inserting the 
mouthpiece or simulating 
this task while explaining 
proper insertion of the  
mouthpiece, and putting on  
the nose clip and hands-on  
training in transferring from 
one self-rescue device  
to another self-rescue  
device.    

the training plan is still     

required.     

 

 



 


